
Innovative Readiness Training Program (IRT)
Public Service Announcement

Notice to private individuals, universities, and non-governmental 
organizations. The Department of Health of Puerto Rico intends to solicit 
assistance at no cost from the Department of Defense’s Innovative 
Readiness Training Program, as authorized by Section 2012 of Title 10, 
United States Code for the following community projects:

PUBLIC NOTICE

Authorized by the Office of the Electoral Comptroller: OCE-SA-2024-10957

Project Title: Salud en Tu Pueblo

Project Description: Proposed assistance will involve deliberate medical personnel 
to support rural and mountainous regions, in order to reduce health risks, increase 
access to quality healthcare and enforce health practices in vulnerable communities.

Project Location: Rural areas, Puerto Rico 

Project Timeframe: The proposed medical support will occur during summer 
seasons of year 2025 to 2026.

Private individuals, universities, and non-governmental organizations who have 
questions or who wish to voice opposition to military assistance for this project may 
contact Mrs. Miriam Ramos, Unit of Programmatic Management Director at 787-
765-2929 or mirramos@salud.pr.gov from the publication of this announcement 
and during the following 15 calendar days. Persons not responding within the 
time frame noted will be considered to have waived their objections to military 
assistance for this project.


